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On December 18th, President Obama signed legislation directing the Federal
Reserve (Fed) to propose revisions to the small bank holding company policy to
provide that the policy shall apply to bank holding companies and savings and
loan holding companies with consolidated assets of less than $1 billion. The
current limit is $500 million. The legislation directs the Fed to propose the
revisions within six months of enactment of the legislation.

The Fed policy statement allows small bank holding companies to use more
debt than larger banks. This policy helps smaller community banks to make
acquisitions as such entities often find it easier to borrow funds than to raise
funds in a private placement or a public offering.

The capital adequacy rules apply to small bank holding company subsidiaries
but not to the parent company. Thus, each bank owned by a small bank holding
company must be well capitalized.

The policy statement was enacted in 1980 and set a limit of $150 million, which
the Fed raised to $500 million in 2006. Congress had to approve the proposed
increase because a provision in the Dodd-Frank Act took away from the Fed the
power to raise the limit.

For further information on this issue, please contact Tim Sullivan, Michael D.
Morehead or your regular Hinshaw attorney.                                                                                                                              

Tax advice disclosure: To ensure compliance with the Internal Service
Regulations governing the issuance of advise on Federal Tax issues, we advise
you that any tax advice in this communication (and any attachments) is not
written with the intent that it be used, and cannot be used, to avoid penalties
that may be imposed under the Internal Revenue Code.

This alert has been prepared by Hinshaw & Culbertson LLP to provide
information on recent legal developments of interest to our readers. It is not
intended to provide legal advice for a specific situation or to create an attorney-
client relationship.
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